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Conclusion of Settlement Council 

in pre-bankruptcy settlement proceedings for Varteks 

Varaždin, May 16, 2013 – A hearing was held on May 13, 2013 in relation to the pre-bankruptcy settlement proceedings for Varteks d.d. for the purpose of determining all claims and voting. During the hearing, the debtor Varteks also met with its biggest creditors, i.e. the Ministry of Finance and banks as debtors with right to separate satisfaction, whose claims account for almost 80% of total claims. Given that an agreement amongst the biggest creditors is of crucial significance for a successful pre-bankruptcy settlement, an adjournment was requested, which was not possible for technical reasons, so a meeting was held with the biggest creditors parallel with the scheduled hearing. 

At the hearing, the Financial Restructuring Plan was not accepted since the required creditor majority under article 63 of the Act on Financial Transactions and Pre-Bankruptcy Settlement was not given. The council asked creditors whose claims account for more than half of all established claims to state whether they proposed the submission of an amended Financial Restructuring Plan. 
Under Settlement Council conclusion HR03 of May 16, 2013 a deadline of 5 days was set for the Finance Ministry to submit to the Settlement Council and the debtor an amended Financial Restructuring Plan, and a maximum deadline of 8 days was set for the debtor to submit a written opinion to the Settlement Council on the amended Financial Restructuring Plan. 
